
 

ANDERSON JORDAN 
DETACHMENT # 1078 

MINUTES / MEETING OF 
03/1/2022 

 

1. Commandant Ed Stutler called the meeting to order at 1800 followed by the 
Pledge of Allegiance and opening prayer. The meeting was opened for official 
business by the Sergeant at Arms and one rap of the gavel by the Commandant. 

2. Chaplain's Report by Bob Shearin: let us keep the following members in our 
prayers; Barbara Geisler, Anick Wallace's husband, Arnold, Jim Simpson’s wife, 
Courtney, and Earl’s wife, Virginia as well as Tom Drumm. Let us pray for 
strength and guidance for all members and their family members. 

OLD BUSINESS 

1. Membership- there were 9 Members in attendance. The Detachment has fifty 
members with forty-one members in good standing. 

2. Financial Report by Paymaster: $6,866.10 in checking account. 

3. Last Detachments meeting minutes are online, and a copy is available at the 
podium. 

NEW BUSINESS 

1. Honor guard: Simon Dean presented a guide to the requirements of the Honor 
Guard going forward. Bill Lamar will use this information to set up a Standard 
Operating Procedures (SOP) to present at the April meeting. The decision was 
made to re-start the Honor Guard activities. 

The Honor Guard voted to not participate in the Memorial Day service at blocker 
cemetery this year 

2. Scholarship Committee: No applications have been submitted yet. 

Committee consists of Ed Stutler. Anick Wallace, Tom Drumm and Shannon.  

3 Nominations for Officers: Ed Stutler, Commandant; Anick Wallace, Sr. Vice 
Commandant; Don Woodson, Jr. Vice Commandant; and Bill Lamar, Judge 
Advocate. Tom Drumm to remain as Adjutant, Jim Simpson to remain as 
Paymaster, and Bob Shearin to remain as Chaplain. 

  



4 Elections and installations will be held on April 5, 2022, our next scheduled 
meeting. Last minute nominations will be accepted from the floor. 

5. Don and Tom will be selecting a date in March, possibly at the Southaven or 
Hernando WalMart. 

6. Hospital: It was agreed that the detachment will be involved with Cookie/coffee 
giveaway days. More to follow. 

The members had a discussion of having a transport van to operate out of the 
Olive Branch / Southaven area. More to follow. 

7. The Detachment meeting ended at 1900 and the next Detachment meeting will 
be on April 5, 2022 at 1800. 


